

Hinderclay Newsletter December 2019

SAVE THE PLANET

To save paper, printing and delivery, we now offer the opportunity to have your Hinderclay Newsletter emailed directly to you. For those who would like to receive the newsletter this way please email your email address, name and home address (so we don't deliver you a paper copy) to karencalton@hotmail.co.uk

A Fun Evening To Brighten The Cold Winter Nights BURNS NIGHT SUPPER

with Haggis (or alternative), Neeps and Tatties, plus pudding.

Saturday 25th January 2020 from 7pm

Hinderclay Village Hall
Tickets £9 from Patrick or Linda Aves
01379 898512

Please book in advance (before Monday 20th January) so we can cater for all.

Dress Code: Tartan (if possible). There will be a bar and a raffle

Everyone is welcome at St Mary's Church Services

Rev. Cathy Bladen revcathybladen@gmail.com 01359 250239

Church Warden: Kate Rose 01379 898562

Sunday 1st December - Holy Communion - 9:30am Rev Neil Dear

Sunday 15th December - Carol Service - 4:30pm Rev Adam Barclay with the Castleton Brass Band

Christmas Day - Family Holy Communion (All Welcome) - 9:30am - Rev Neil Dear

Sunday 29th December - Benefice Holy Communion - 11am - Rev Cathy Bladen

Carol Service: Let the music and carols set you up for the joyous season ahead.

The Castleton Brass Band will be playing and mulled wine and mince pies will be served after the service

Tree for Life...

To promote the benefits which planting trees brings to communities, Babergh and Mid Suffolk District Councils are offering families a tree to mark the arrival of every new child. Any Family which has celebrated a new arrival, both new born and newly adopted between 1st January 2019 to 31st December 2019. We also offer memorial trees to parents who have lost a child in the same period. You can register for your child's tree before or after their arrival. If you are eligible, you'll be invited to a tree giving event in early 2020, where advice on tree planting and maintenance will be available so the whole family can get involved.

Email: treeforlife@barberghmidsuffolk.gov.uk or fill in the application under tree for life on the Mid Suffolk website.





Thank you to all who supported our Christmas bazaar on 23rd November. It is always a good way to start the festive season. We do appreciate all the hard work that goes into the event - so whether you just came along, donated items or organised a stall, we are grateful. A sum of £571.55 was raised.

Regular Events held in our Village Hall

Bookings - Linda/Patrick Aves 01379 898512

Hall Hire - £6 per hour residents, £7 per hour non residents

Bingo - Friday 6th December 2019. Cash prizes, refreshments and raffle. Doors open 7pm eyes down at 7:30pm

Parish Council - next meeting will be held on Thursday 9th January 2020 at 7:30pm in the village hall

Yoga - Sessions every Wednesday 9am - 10am. Contact Alyze 07542 463363

Short Mat Bowling - Equipment supplied. Monday 2-4pm, £5 per month including tea/ coffee and biscuits. Contact Dave Ireland 01379 897316

Kenninghall Morris - 1st and 3rd Thursdays of the month, anyone interested in joining, please call Jackie Eaton on 01379 652349

Greenfingers Garden Club - 3rd Wednesday each month. Contact Val Forge 01379 898270

Coffee Morning - Every 2nd Thursday in the month. We look forward to seeing you there everyone is welcome. Contact Len Parsall 01379 898867

Green Fingers

นสังเรียนในเสียนในสิ่งเสียนโดยสังเลียนในสิ่งเสียนในสิ่งเสียนในสิ่งเสียนในสิ่งเสียนในสิ่งเสียนในสิ่งเสียนในสิ่ง

There will be no meeting in December but we look forward to a New Year meal at the Bunbury Arms in Great Barton on 15th January 2020

For further information please contact Val Forge on 01379 898270



Church Sponsored Bike Ride



Thanks go to Daniel Pursehouse and Kate Rose for taking part in the Historic Churches Trust sponsored bike ride on the 14th September. Half of the £250 raised will got to St Mary's Church with the other half going to the trust to help maintain the fabric of our churches and chapels. Also many thanks to those that manned the checking point throughout the day and to Sean and Sarah O'Driscol who kindly let us set up in their garden this year. And also all of those that sponsored the cyclists

Little Ernie

Contact Linda Aves on 01379 898512 if you would like to support our Village Hall and have the chance to win one of these prizes each month

November Winners 1st 175 Mr P Guest 2nd 240 Mrs A Jackson 3rd 78 Mr A Aves 4th 226 Mr D Ireland

Farewell To Mum Rita Calton

May I start with saying thank you for all the messages and to all who came to mums (Rita's) funeral on the 28th October 2019 at St Mary's church Hinderclay. It was a very special service with help from all concerned. Tony played the guitar and sang 'Somewhere over the rainbow' by Eva Cassidy, Truely beautiful.

Our parents had spent their married life at Mill House Farm from December 15th 1957. A team, always working and raising a family together. Mum (Rita) was involved with the village hall for many years raising funds with the help of a few others. Always smartly dressed, never without her lipstick on.

So many memories to cherish. Now mum (Rita) has gone to be with Dad (Rick as mum called him) Fred to others. Such a loving marriage like love birds.

Elaine Gaddis

CASH BINGO

Friday 6th December in the Village Hall. Doors open at 7pm Eyes Down at 7:30pm Raffle and Refreshments

If you would like to put a small advert in this newsletter, we will accept one each month at a cost of £5 which will cover cost of printing. Please let Karen have details by 20th of this month

To include something in the Village Newsletter, please email karencalton@hotmail.co.uk or call Karen on 01379 898949